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Police Services Board Report for Brockton 
Records Management System 

June to August - 2020 

Violent Crime 

Actual 

Murder 

Other Offences Causing 
Death 

Attempted Murder 

Sexual Assault 

Assault 

Abduction 

Robbery 

other Crimes Against a 
Person 

Total 

Property Crime 

Actual 

Arson 

Break & Enter 

Theft Over 

Theft Under 

Have Stolen Goods 

Fraud 

Mischief 

Total 

Drug Crime 

Actual 

Possession 

Trafficking 

Importation and 
Production 

Total 

June to August Year to Date - August 

2019 2020 % 2019 2020 % 
Change Change 

0 0 1 0 -100.0% 

0 0 0 0 

0 1 0 1 

4 0 -100.0% 15 6 -60.0% 

12 15 25.0% 28 32 14.3% 

0 1 0 1 

0 0 0 0 

14 4 -71.4% 24 22 -8.3% 

30 21 -30.00/o 68 62 -8.80/o 

June to August Year to Date - August 

2019 2020 % 2019 2020 % 
Change Change 

0 0 2 0 -100.0% 

6 3 -50.0% 19 27 42.1% 

11 3 -72.7% 25 11 -56.0% 

20 13 -35.0% 52 55 5.8% 

1 0 -100.0% 1 0 -100.0% 

11 7 -36.4% 28 25 -10.7% 

26 14 -46.2% 42 37 -11.9% 

75 40 -46.70/o 169 155 -8.30/o 

June to August Year to Date - August 

2019 2020 % 2019 2020 % 
Change Change 

0 2 3 2 -33.3% 

0 0 1 1 0.0% 

0 0 0 0 --

0 2 4 3 -25.00/o 
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II Clearance Rate 

Detachment: 61 - SOUTH BRUCE 
Location code(s): 6120 - WALKERTON 
Area code(s): 6011 - Brant, 6018 - Greenock, 6037 - Walkerton 
Data source date: Report Generated by: 
2020/09/05 Miller, Krista 

Report Generated on: 
Sep 9, 2020 1:41:35 PM 

PP-CSC--Operational Planning-4300 
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Police Services Board Report for Brockton 
Records Management System 

June to August - 2020 

-3.9% 
40% 

Property Crime 

12.4% 76.5% 72.6%85.7%Violent Crime 73.3% 

-7.8%-8.8% 20.7% 12.9%12.5%21.3% 20% 

0%.. -66.7%100.0% 33.3%50.0%Drug Crime Violent Property Drug 
Crim... Cri... Crime 

-6.5%32.3%40.0% 3.2% 38.8%36.8%Total (Violent, 
2019 • 2020

Property & Drug) 

Year to Date - AugustJune to AugustClearance Rate 100% 

·-· ---80%DifferenceDifference 2019 202020202019 
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Data contained within this report is dynamic in nature and numbers will change over time as the Ontario Provincial Police 
continue to investigate and solve crime. 
Data Utilized 
• Major Crimes 
- Niche RMS All Offence Level Business Intelligence Cube 

Detachment: 61 • SOUTH BRUCE 
Location code(s): 6120 • WALKERTON 
Area code(s): 6011 - Brant, 6018 - Greenock, 6037 - Walkerton 
Data source date: Report Generated by: Report Generated on: 
2020/09/05 Miller, Krista Sep 9, 2020 1:41:35 PM 

PP-CSC-Operational Planning-4300 



Police Services Board Report for Brockton 
2020/Jun to 2020/Aug 

Public Complaints 
0 

Service 

Policy 

0 

0Conduct 

Date information collected from Professional Standards Bureau Commander Reports: 2020-09-09 
Data Source 
Ontario Provincial Police, Professional Standards Bureau Commander Reports 
- Includes all public policy, service and conduct complaints submitted to the Office of the Independent Police Review Director 
(OIPRD) 

II Secondary Employment 

Detachment: 61 - SOUTH BRUCE 
Location code(s): 6120 - WALKERTON 
Area code(s): 6011 - Brant (old association), 6018 - Greenock (old association), 6037 - Walkerton (old association) 

Report Generated by: Report Generated on: 
Miller, Krista Sep 9, 2020 1:4S:24 PM 

PP-CSC-Operational Planning-4300 



Brockton Police Service Board Report 

Collision Reporting System 

Incidents 

Jun - Aug 2020 

Year to Date -Aug 31st, 2020 

2019 2020 % 

Change 

2019 2020 % Change 

Fatal 0 0 0% 1 1 0% 

Personal 

Injury 

10 6 -40% 19 11 -42% 

Property 

Damage 

49 52 6% 132 104 -21% 

Total 59 58 -2% 152 116 -23% 



DETACHMENT UPDATES 

• We continue to have significantly fewer Sexual Assault reports Year to Date compared 

to 2019. 

• The number of Assault complaints were up slightly during this time period. More than 

50% were Domestic related. Three of those occurrences involved the same people. 

• There were three Assault Police charges laid during these three months due to officers 

being spit on. 

• Break and Enters decreased during this time period but are up Year to Date. 

• Theft Over complaints continue to be down significantly for the time period and Year to 

Date. Theft Under complaints decreased during this time period. 

• Fraud and Mischief complaints continue to decrease. 

• Personal Injury collisions continue to be down for this time period and significantly 

down Year to Date. 

• Property Damage collision returned to historical numbers this summer but we continue 

to see the benefits of less collisions overall Year to Date. 

• Focused Patrols occurred this summer targeting youth out on their bikes and 

encouraging bike safety and rules of the road education. Officers presented youth with 

"Positive Tickets" when they caught them doing something right, ie. Wearing their 

helmet, using their hand signals etc. 



• The Community Safety and Well Being (CSWB) Committee have had the County survey 

results collated for Grey and Bruce results. Almost 2,000 residents completed the 

survey. The top three risks identified for Grey-Bruce were Addictions/Substance misuse, 

Mental Health and Crime Prevention. Further analysis is being completed for each 

municipality profile and identified risks. Strategy development and sustainability 

planning will be next steps in the fall along with the final completion of the plan. 

• Further work in being completed for the Community Safety and Policing grant 

addressing Sexual Violence and Human Trafficking, with planning taking place to create 

the presentation for the School Board curriculum. Unfortunately our Coordinator, 

Chelsea DONOHUE, has had to resign due to obtaining full time employment with 

Children and Family Services. We would like to thank Chelsea for her hard work and 

contributions to this project and wish her well in her future career. Steps will need to 

be taken to identify a new Coordinator. 

• The MOU for the Police/Hospital Transfer of Care Protocol for Grey-Bruce has been 

finalized and signed. This protocol involves both OPP detachments, the four Municipal 

Police Services and the three Hospital groups in Grey-Bruce. This is the first time in the 

province a collaboration of this size has occurred. The Transfer of Care protocol will 

benefit those individuals experiencing a mental health crisis in their transfer from police 

to hospital staff and ensuring the proper care. 

• We are anticipating the launch of our collaboration with CMHA-GB of the Mobile Mental 

Health and Addictions Response Team (MMHART). This project will team CMHA Mental 

Health workers with South Bruce officers responding to Mental Health and Addictions 

calls for service. We are extremely hopeful this will assist in preventing unnecessary 

Emergency Department visits and providing proper resources and support to those 

experiencing Mental Health and Addictions Crises at the right place and right time. 

• lnsp Miller and A/S/Sgt Wilcox have met regularly with the Brockton Emergency Control 

Group over the past few months regarding response to the Covid-19 Pandemic. 

• lnsp Miller presented the South Bruce OPP Year End Report to Brockton Council on Aug 

11th, 



• We have done some work with the Roads Department, Director of Operations, around 

the MSVA, providing education and advice in response to a community concern. 

• Our Community Safety Officer worked with the Deputy Clerk to advertise the availability 

of On-line reporting in the Brockton Buzz. 

• The Walkerton Courthouse resumed in person court proceedings as of September 14th 
. 

A Covid Assessment was completed in August by Occupational Health and Safety Support 
for Recovery Secretariat, Ministry of the Attorney General. This report provided guidance 
and recommendations on ensuring a safe opening for all visitors and staff to the 
Courthouse, including additional staff hired by MAG to conduct Covid screening at the front 
entrance and social distancing and mask rules compliance throughout the building. Court 
Security measures remain status quo. We anticipate virtual bails to continue resulting in 
continued less prisoner transportation to and from the courthouse. Our Special Constables 
are required to wear full PPE including face shields while in the cell area due to the lack of 

available space for social distancing. 

• · Both the South Bruce OPP offices opened back up to the public as of Monday 

September 14th . Criminal Record Checks have been completely transferred to the online 

process. 

• The OPP Strategic Plan for 2020-2022 has been released and an electronic copy has 

been provided to the Municipality of Brockton. 


